Berry, Joshua

From: Nascimento, Jill (DOT) <jill.nascimento@dot.ri.gov>

Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 11:52 AM

To: Berry, Joshua; Rocchio, Robert (DOT)

Cc: Pezzullo, Jason; Lapatin, Sam (DOT)

Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] : RE: "Cranston Crossing" aka Mulligans Island pre-app
Hi Josh

| apologize for the delay in responding to you. | am trying to catch up on my emails and unfortunately this one got buried
so | sincerely apologize for that!

RIDOT has concerns with the current proposed access on New London Avenue as it is currently shown from both an
operational and safety standpoint. We had a meeting a few weeks ago with the developer and expressed these concerns
and intend to follow up with a letter. We are actually working on this letter now and can share it with you once it is all
set. Unfortunately | don’t believe it will be done before your meeting tomorrow, but at a minimum | did want to share
with you that currently RIDOT is not in agreement with the current intersection design. | am not sure how, or if, this
affects the City’s decision or not but wanted to make sure | kept you in the loop!

We will send you a copy of our letter as soon as it is finalized. Let me know if you have any questions in the meantime.
-Jill

Jill J. Nascimento, P.E.

Managing Engineer

Engineering/Permit Office

Rhode Island Department of Transportation
Highway & Bridge Maintenance Division
360 Lincoln Avenue

Warwick, R 02888

0:401-734-4849

E: jill.nascimento@dot.ri.gov
www.dot.ri.gov
www.facebook.com/ridotnews
@ridotnews
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From: Berry, Joshua <JBerry@CranstonRl.org>

Sent: Thursday, November 12, 2020 2:31 PM

To: Rocchio, Robert (DOT) <robert.rocchio@dot.ri.gov>

Cc: Nascimento, Jill (DOT) <jill.nascimento@dot.ri.gov>; Pezzullo, Jason <jpezzullo@CranstonRl.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] : RE: "Cranston Crossing" aka Mulligans Island pre-app

Good afternoon,



Revised plans and a revised narrative were submitted for the Cranston Crossing / Mulligan’s Island MPD application.

Please review and send me your comments, should you have any. The application is docketed for the December 1 Plan
Commission meeting.

Kind regards,

Joshua Berry, AICP

Senior Planner

City of Cranston, City Planning Department
869 Park Ave, Cranston, Rl 02910

P: (401) 780-3139

From: Berry, Joshua

Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 12:02 PM

To: robert.rocchio@dot.ri.gov

Cc: jill.nascimento@dot.ri.gov

Subject: "Cranston Crossing" aka Mulligans Island pre-app

Robert,
Thanks for taking my call and for your willingness to review this MPD pre-app proposal.

Here is the one-page overall plan. Later today the Planning Director will be doing an email distribution with the full plans
and zoom meeting info, which is currently scheduled for 6/30 @ 2pm.

Thanks,

Joshua Berry, AICP

Senior Planner

City of Cranston, City Planning Department
869 Park Ave, Cranston, R 02910

P: (401) 780-3139



